90 re-organizational meeting

Acting Chairman Jay Fitch called the re-organizational meeting of Sheffield Township to order with the pledge of allegiance at the Sheffield Food Pantry at 7pm with the following in attendance:

Supervisors:

Jay Fitch, Robin Copley, and Nate Lindberg

Administrator: Roadmaster:

Kristi Kulka Ian Lester

Guests:

Rick Petruney

With a motion by Supervisor Fitch, seconded by Supervisor Copley Nate Lindberg was voted in as chairman of the board of Supervisors for Sheffield Township. Supervisor Fitch casted a unanimous vote, which was seconded by Chairman Lindberg for the list of offices in Sheffield Township for 2021.

With a motion by Supervisor Fitch, seconded by Supervisor Copley the Minutes of the December 21, 2020 Supervisors Meeting, the December Treasurer's Report, and the Bills for Approval in the amount of \$43,588.75 were approved and placed on file at the township office.

With a motion by Supervisor Copley, seconded by Supervisor Fitch and duly carried Resolution No 504 fixing the tax rates for the year 2021 was adopted. General Purpose Tax is 8.25 Mills, Fire Protection is 3 Mills and a streetlight assessment of \$20 per parcel for 2021, this is an increase of 1 Mill for general purpose.

Anzietta Dipierro signed for the Blighted Property Resolution on December 15th. This property needs to be fixed by January 15th, or the next step is to send into the Redevelopment Committee of Warren County for review.

Recycling Center...Kristi spoke with Dan Glotz of Warren County Planning and Zoning regarding the grant program for recycling. He informed us that the cost for Sheffield Township's recycling center to the County was \$14,300. The cost to run this is as follows: Total cost was \$19,928, Sheffield Township paid around \$5,500 leaving the rest for the county to pay, \$14,300. We pay \$175 for a pull of our containers. The grant money that the county receives is to offset their expense of \$14,300. We cannot apply for grant money as a municipality when the county is applying for these funds on our behalf. Supervisor Fitch made a motion, seconded by Supervisor Copley, and duly carried to close the recycling center due to lack of funding.

Rick Petruney complained about the plowing of the dirt and gravel into the drain on Cottage Avenue by Donna Hawke's and his property. He also asked about the Resolution No. 504 is this going to cost us more? The Treasurer stated that it will cost the average property owner \$30 more in their taxes for 2021.

Supervisors reminded the secretary to add to the May election the referendum for Police coverage and a 3 Mill Tax increase to cover this expense to the Township.

Other matters discussed:

- -A Happy New Year card received from Norma Bankoske, Township Library aide thanking you for her \$30 Tops Gift card.
- -We received \$200 from Dan Parson's for the millings.
- -Donald Salter hearing has been postponed due to Mr. Salter not being able to attend using a video chat and our solicitor is being quarantined.
- -A signed copy of the agreement with EmergyCare and Sheffield Volunteer Fire Department is on hand for review. The City of Warren requested a copy of this agreement through the right-to-know act.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:17 pm with a motion by Supervisor Copley, seconded by Supervisor Fitch and duly carried until Tuesday, January 19, 2021 at the Sheffield Food Pantry.

Administrator/Treasurer

Nate Lindberg, Chairman

ay/Fitch,/Supervisor

Robin Copley, Supervisor

SHEFFIELD TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS